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Dear Members and Friends of Tin Mountain,

What did we accomplish this fiscal year from October 
2015 through September 2016? We, through our staff, 
members, volunteers and the management skills of our 
Executive Director, Dr. Michael Cline:

       Celebrated new heights in fund-raising; 
       Completed the Intern Cabin;
       Expanded NRCS field studies on trout restoration; 
       Involved talented interns in our technical work; 
       Expanded studies on resident bird populations; 
       Established the Tin Mountain Bird Society;
       Taught thousands of kids and adults about the wonders of nature;
       Ended the fiscal year more in the black than any year before.

Did we meet our goals? Absolutely! So, what does the the Board of Trustees 
have to do with all this success?  The Board, along with the Executive Director, 
establishes the policies and goals which serve to ensure the long term viability of 
the organization. Those goals are implemented by the Executive Director and his 
staff, whose basic mission is:
“TO PROMOTE AN APPRECIATION OF THE NATURAL ENVIRONMENT”.

The primary duty of a Board member is to, “ act in good faith and in the best 
interests of Tin Mountain.” Boy, is that ever easy to do. TMCC does so many 
things so well, with such a talented staff and committed volunteers, that I and all 
Board members are pleased to assist with fund-raising events, attend technical 
programs, and support the educational work of our staff. We have seen the ben-
efits to all students and event participants of our “acting in the best interests of 
TMCC.”

Looking at the long list of trustees (in the side-bar to the left) who have served 
during this past fiscal year, it’s a pleasure to thank them for their many hours of 
work in making sure that Tin Mountain had a year to be proud of.

Sincerely,

Peter Klose
Chair, Tin Mountain Board of Trustees 
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Director’s Report

As of April 2017, Lori Jean Kinsey has accepted the role of 
Executive Director. Lori has worked for Tin Mountain Conser-
vation Center for the past 33 years in the capacity of Teacher 
Naturalist and Education Director. She holds a Bachelor of Sci-
ence, Parks and Recreation, with an Environmental Education 
Emphasis from Pennsylvania State University and a Masters of 
Science in Teaching, Environmental Studies, Antioch New En-
gland Graduate School.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

  The state of New Hampshire has just recently adopted the 
Next Generation Science Standards as the science curriculum 
for the state.  From kindergarten through high school there are 
concepts about the world around us that children should under-
stand.   What caught my attention recently were the kindergar-
ten standards.  They focus on interdependent relationships in 
ecosystems, weather and climate, and forces and interactions.  
It’s that simple.  Everything is connected and what we do affects 
everything including weather and climate.  Of course the stan-
dards go much more in depth as the student progresses through 
their school years, but the ground work is laid in kindergarten. 

For the past 38 years, Tin Mountain has had a strong presence in 
elementary and middle schools in the Mount Washington Valley 
and Western Maine working with students and teachers alike 
to instill an appreciation of the environment among children, 
adults and families. Tin Mountain has always believed that peo-
ple will care about what they love and understand.  During Tin 
Mountain classes children get excited about the natural world 
through being  outdoors and observing the first wildflowers of 
spring, digging in the soil, watching a butterfly drinking nectar 
from a flower, or a hawk fly over head during fall migration.  
We hike mountains, paddle on lakes, follow streams, and ex-
plore in forests. We follow transect lines participating in forest 
inventories or avian surveys and through all these experiences 
develop a deep respect and understanding of the natural world.  
Children learn the concepts of healthy ecosystems, interdepen-
dent relationships, and the importance of the scientific method.  
We are not asking very young children to solve daunting en-
vironmental problems; but rather, we are helping them under-
stand that all plants and animals have the same basic needs and 
all things are connected.  Later in life, when they need to make 
important environmental choices, they will remember how con-
nected all of us are to the natural world.  It’s really that simple.  

In January of 2017, we were deeply saddened by 
the loss of Executive Director, Dr. Michael Cline, 
after a year-long battle with pancreatic cancer. His 
passion and vision for the organization have grown 
Tin Mountain in innumerable ways. His accom-
plishments were many, including being an excellent 
conservationist, fundraiser, forester, naturalist, and 
teacher of both children and adults. A big thank you 
goes out to the current staff and board of trustees who 
stepped up over the past year through Mike’s illness 
and then passing.  It is a very talented group of indi-
viduals that made sure Tin Mountain was doing its 
job through those hard times. The kindness that the 
Tin Mountain family shared, including its members, 
volunteers, teachers, and students was greatly appre-
ciated.  As we embark on a new chapter at Tin Moun-
tain, we will always remember Mike and the foot-
prints he left through the classes that he taught, the 
monies he raised, the buildings he built, and the land 
he preserved. We will to continue to do our best and 
move forward in ways that would make him proud.



peak bloom in late June. We helped celebrate Conway’s 250th 
by featuring a number of programs focusing on Conway’s nat-
ural history splendor such as Trees of Whittaker Woods, and 
a canoe trip on Conway Lake.  A special Family Nature Pro-
gram Series is designed specifically for families with children.  
A highlight of that series was a visit from the Caterpillar Lab 
which was exciting as they brought over 50 live caterpillars for 
participants to view.    

Tin Mountain Adult Nature Courses present an in-depth exam-
ination of various natural and cultural history topics including 
waterfowl and shore birds, dendrology, weather, and basket 
weaving with native brown ash. The Eco-Forum Lunchtime 
Lecture Series provides provocative monthly presentations by 
noted experts on a wide variety of issues from Composting at 
the UNH Dairy Barn, Organic Farming, and Sustainability and 
Climate Change.  New this year was a Pub Series co-spon-
sored with the Upper Saco Valley Land Trust, Mount Wash-
ington Observatory, Hubbard Brook Research Foundation and 
University of New Hampshire which featured Scientists from 
UNH, WMNF,  Harvard and Vassard College.  They covered 
topics from Wildlife in a Changing World to Invasive Plants 
to standing room only crowds at Sea Dog Brewing Company.  
The Featured Nature Artists program is a revolving monthly 
exhibit of local nature artists presented in the lobby of the Na-
ture Learning Center.  This year we have hosted exhibits of 
photography, oil paintings, and watercolors.  The venue has 
attracted the best talent in the area, and evening art show open-
ings are highly anticipated events.

The Tin Mountain Naturalist Certification Program (NCP) has 
attracted over 30 naturalists who are working towards certifica-
tion. Certification provides recognition for achieving proficien-
cy in several key natural science categories through course-
work and independent study.  It is ideal for residents of the Mt. 
Washington Valley given the area’s emphasis on recreational 
activities and opportunities to disseminate its natural history 
to visitors. To complete the program, naturalists attend over 50 
hours of programming culminating with an independent proj-
ect that exhibits an understanding of natural history and the 
ability to share that knowledge with others.  

SCHOOL PROGRAMS

Tin Mountain school programs reached five local school districts 
and are an integral part of 17 schools serving nearly 5,000 stu-
dents in the greater Mt. Washington Valley, the Berlin/Gorham 
area, and western Maine. Multiple classroom visits and field trips 
throughout the year greatly magnify the actual contact hours be-
tween naturalists and students. Tin Mountain’s multi-session, 
comprehensive approach sets its programming apart from other 
school-based environmental education efforts. Teacher/natu-
ralists devote classroom lessons and field trips to exploring the 
many rivers, ponds, forests, mountains, and special natural areas 
in the region. School programs at every grade level emphasize 
“hands-on” learning during all seasons of the year. Students have 
sustained contact with Tin Mountain naturalists throughout their 
entire school careers. All environmental learning programs are 
tailored to the individual curricula of participating schools. 

Tin Mountain school programs were presented in all of the schools 
in SAU #9, SAU #13, and MSAD #72, thanks to strong support 
from teachers, parents, and school administrators. Tin Mountain 
has been presenting programs in area schools for over 30 years, 
and student and teachers find them to be a critical part of their 
classes. Since schools contribute only half the actual cost, these 
programs are an excellent value for communities. Additionally, 
Tin Mountain continued school programs in the Berlin and Gor-
ham schools that have been presented for the last eight years.

Tin Mountain is an integral part of the Maine Environmental Sci-
ence Academy (MESA) at Molly Ockett Middle School using 
a hands-on approach to teaching ecology. One day each week, 
students learned about forest ecology including the dynamics of 
forest succession, the common and scientific names for the native 
trees and how to identify them, forest soils, and much more. The 
hands-on nature of the classes was ideally suited to these students. 

School field trips are opportunities to teach natural science and be-
come familiar with the environment in students’ own backyards, 
and teacher/naturalists adapt lessons to incorporate trips to local 
natural areas and discuss historic land uses. Because the Board of 
Trustees is committed to providing quality environmental educa-
tion programs at an affordable price, Tin Mountain school pro-
grams are offered at half the actual cost to present; the Board and 
staff fundraises to cover the remaining costs. 

Tin Mountain programs don’t stop at the end of the school day. 
Many local communities have well-established after-school pro-
grams in which Tin Mountain participates. It’s a perfect time of 
day to explore the natural world. Many of the schools have terrif-
ic school yards replete with forests, fields, and trails, with views 
of Mt. Washington and other inspiring peaks, and even an oc-
casional pond to explore. After school programs were presented 
to students through Project Succeed at Pine Tree, Conway, and 
John Fuller Elementary, the Mustang Academy in Madison, and 
Pequawket Kids at the Denmark, Snow, and New Suncook Ele-
mentary Schools.  

NATURE LEARNING CENTER PROGRAMS 

The Community Nature Program Series presented over 70 pro-
grams attracting enthusiastic participants of all ages. L.L. Bean 
once again provided critical support in sponsoring the popular 
series that reached over 1,200 people this past year and offered 
numerous opportunities for hands-on learning about the natural 
world of northern New England. Participants enjoyed canoeing 
Lake Umbagog, searching for ducks on our annual Ducks and 
Doughnuts program, and hiking into Humphrey’s Ledge for spring 
wildflowers, as well as a ramble through the Mountain Laurel at 
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NATURE CAMPS

Tin Mountain camp programs reach nearly 250 local chil-
dren and families each year. Nature summer camps attract 
children ages 4 to 16 to camp locations in Fryeburg, ME, 
Jackson, Albany, and South Tamworth, NH.  Participants 
learn firsthand about the local natural environment through 
hands-on outdoor exploration, all under the guidance of 
trained naturalists and camp staff. Younger children attend 
day camp while a variety of weeklong adventures to wild 
areas in northern New England are offered to the older age 
groups. Our Winter Camp provided an opportunity for chil-
dren to spend their school break outside learning and having 
fun in the snow. 

True to its commitment to providing high-quality environ-
mental education at an affordable price, Tin Mountain pro-
vides financial aid to many local families that would other-
wise have great difficulty sending their children to summer 
nature camps. Nearly one-quarter of all campers received 
scholarships in 2015/16 amounting to $9,636. 

OTHER COMMUNITY PROGRAMS

Tin Mountain continues to present summer programs 
throughout the Mt. Washington Valley. It was the 15th year 
that Tin Mountain has presented summer programs at the 
Wildcat Mountain Ski Area. These programs continue to at-
tract  guests to the greater Mt. Washington Valley, and they 
provide natural history about the region that enriches the 
experience of visitors. 

Tin Mountain’s 19th Annual Meeting was held in May at 
the Nature Learning Center in Albany and featured sever-
al fantastic field trips, a presentation by Nancy Bell of the 
Conservation Foundation on the Beebe River Conservation 
Project, where TMCC does trout restoration work.   This 
event also is an opportunity for Tin Mountain to recognize 
individuals who have made significant contributions during 
the past year. This year the organization’s Distinguished 
Service Award was presented to Dick Fortin, Volunteer of 
the Year to Jen and Matt Hohenboken, and Outstanding En-
vironmental Educator to Karl Nordlund and Andy Kearns.
The Business Partner Award recognized Conway Daily Sun 
for its generous support, and the Trustees’ Exemplary Ser-
vice Award was presented to Rick Steber, and the Employee 
Exemplary Service was presented to Nancy Simonton.  

VOLUNTEERISM 

Supplementing its talented staff, Tin Mountain benefits from 
a committed and enthusiastic complement of volunteers. 
Over 3,500 hours were logged by volunteers at programs 
that help to promote Tin Mountain’s objectives and vision 
within the Valley and assist in the fundraising that is es-
sential to continue environmental education programming.  
Some of these programs include: a display the Fryeburg Fair, 
the First Season Auction, Mt. Washington Century Bicycle 
Ride, and Mt. Washington Auto Road Bicycle Hillclimb.  
Many additional volunteer hours were generously donated 
to library support, trail construction/maintenance, recycling, 
stone wall construction, murals, and much more. Tin Moun-
tain could not manage without volunteers like these. 

SPECIAL EVENTS

The 44th Mt. Washington Auto Road Bicycle Hillclimb 
is the toughest in the world, and it provided financial 
support for the organization’s work.  Special thanks are 
extended to the Mt Washington Auto Road for its con-
tinued partnership. Most years, the changeable weather 
on the summit varies from clear skies to wind, rain, and 
sleet over the course of the race, but for the sixth year 
in a row, the weather was reasonable. Riders who ex-
pected the typical natural challenges on the “Rockpile” 
were relieved more than disappointed. 

The 15th annual Mt. Washington Century Ride was es-
pecially successful in 2016 and also raised significant 
support for Tin Mountain programs. The ride starts and 
ends at the Tin Mountain Nature Learning Center in Al-
bany. The 100 plus mile course takes riders around Mt. 
Washington, over three notches, and through some of 
the most beautiful land on earth. This year the Centu-
ry attracted nearly 250 registrants from all around New 
England and beyond. 

The 30th Annual First Season Festival Benefit Dinner/
Auction was held at the Fryeburg Academy Fieldhouse.  
It involved over 400 local businesses and individuals 
who generously donated articles to be auctioned.  In 
addition, Business Sponsors provided critical support 
for the event. The majority of the Business Sponsors 
have been supporting Tin Mountain programs for many 
years, and again we are grateful for their ongoing sup-
port. Over 400 people attend the festival enjoying fan-
tastic food and fine quality auction items.

The Fryeburg Fair display on  Beavers featured an elab-
orate beaver meadow design with numerous mounted 
birds, dozens of native wildlife species, and a scaven-
ger hunt for the children.  The Fair afforded yet another 
opportunity to spread the word about the Tin Mountain 
mission and to provide a learning experience for many 
fairgoers.  The exhibit was staffed by TMCC staff and 
volunteers.  

NATURE LEARNING CENTER/
ROCKWELL SANCTUARY

During the 2015-16 winter, the Nature Learning Center 
used about 5 cords of wood as backup to the solar ther-
mal collectors in supplying heat for the entire 8,500 ft    
building. The photovoltaic (PV) system supplied most 
of the electrical demands of the center and the new in-
tern cabin. The PV array at the Center generates 14,000 
kWh and uses 16,000 kWh. Interest in the technology 
continues to draw much interest and many tours. The 
Tin Mountain Renewable Energy Initiative (TMREI) 
continues to provide hands-on assistance to individuals 
installing solar thermal systems.  Modeled on neigh-
bor-helping-neighbor, the old fashioned barn-raising 
philosophy is employed to install solar applications for 
individuals in the community. Using the TMREI mod-
el, Tin Mountain, with the help of many volunteers, in-
stalled a solar thermal hot water system on top of the 
roof of the intern cabin in late fall, which now provides 
the hot water for the intern cabin.  

Facility rentals were successful during the past year. 
Tin Mountain Conservation Center offers the ideal set-
ting for a green wedding with its energy-efficient Na-
ture Center and beautiful Rockwell Sanctuary. From 
the Nature Center’s net-zero carbon foot print to plant-



Tin Mountain Conservation Center maintains an endowment 
as a designated fund with the New Hampshire Charitable 
Foundation (NHCF)  in Concord.  The NHCF invests and 
manages the $494,464 principal, making an annual distribution 
to Tin Mountain from the earned interest based upon pre-de-
termined calculations that ensure a certain level of growth in 
the designated fund. In fiscal year 10/01/15-9/30/16, interest 
distributions to Tin Mountain’s general operations amounted 
to $20,395. The NHCF’s Combined Investment Fund is rec-
ognized as one of the most secure places for a nonprofit to 
build an endowment.  

Endowment Fund

The Tin Mountain Conservation Center provided children with 
scholarships to attend summer camp programs this past year 
through their Suzy Engler Scholarship Fund. The Fund honors 
the late Suzy Engler.  Suzy was the Administrative Assistant at 
Tin Mountain for many years and was especially interested in 
providing children with “hands-on” nature camp experiences.  

Suzy Engler Camp Scholarship Fund

Bequests:  Bequests must satisfy personal and family obliga-
tions first; however, donors may also include Tin Mountain in 
their estate planning.  Making Tin Mountain a beneficiary helps 
ensure that Tin Mountain’s work will continue in future years 
while reducing estate taxes.
Charitable Remainder Trusts:  Remainder trusts allow donors 
to transfer assets like stock to a trust and still retain its income 
for life. Ultimately, the assets become TMCC’s, allowing the 
donor to keep an asset’s income, avoid capital gains tax on its 
sale, take an income tax deduction, and make a commitment 
to TMCC’s future.
Charitable Lead Trust:  Lead trusts allow donors to keep assets 
while giving Tin Mountain their income for a specified period 
of time.  Donors receive an immediate gift tax deduction for 
the full present value of the asset. This is a good way to pass 
assets on to heirs at full value while supporting Tin Mountain.
	
For more information on the Suzy Fund endowment, or planned 
giving options, contact Executive Director, Lori Jean Kinsey at 
(603) 447-6991 or write to her at 1245 Bald Hill Road, Albany, 
NH 03818. Tin Mountain also happily accepts and liquidates 
gifts of stocks and bonds.

Planned Giving Opportunities 

ing wedding flowers and recycling wedding leftovers, Tin 
Mountain can be a great sustainable partner in planning any 
eco-wedding.

Volunteers were busy with numerous projects on the Rockwell 
Sanctuary. Their hard work maintained the entire trial network, 
cut and split many cords of firewood, tended the gardens, 
sawed lumber, completed the survey of over 30 nest boxes, 
and accomplished countless tasks around the Center. On the 
Jackson property on Tin Mountain, a generous gift continues 
to allow numerous volunteers to clear fields, repair trails, build 
rock steps, and construct bridges over streams and wet areas.

MEMBERSHIP

The best barometer of successful Tin Mountain programming 
is membership and the Annual Fund Drive.  During 2015-2016 
we had a membership match from an anonymous donor that 
matched new member donations as well as increases in mem-
bership level, and sustaining memberships.  This proved to be 
very successful with a gain of 94 new memberships, 19 sus-
taining memberships, and 57 active mmbers increased their 
memberships.  

Yearly gifts, whether membership or annual fund donations, 
continue to provide essential support for environmental pro-
grams in schools, at summer camps and within the community. 
Long-term strategies can help sustain Tin Mountain programs 
into the future through Estate Planning, Charitable Remainder 
Trusts, or Charitable Lead Trusts. Call Executive Director Lori 
Jean Kinsey for more details.

TIN MOUNTAIN TIMBERLANDS

Following standard practices of upgrading management plans 
every 10 years, Tin Mountain took advantage of a Natural Re-
sources Conservation Services “land stewardship” cost share 
initiative program and did just that; all of the management 
plans on the 1,200 acres of wood lands owned and managed 
by Tin Mountain were updated. Field work was completed 
by staff and interns in 2015 and the final plans were draft-
ed in 2016.  Tin Mountain strives to manage these lands in a 
responsible manner adhering to sustainable forest practices.  
The goals are twofold:  1) to demonstrate sustainable forestry 
methods that provide both high-quality wood products and es-
sential forest habitats and 2) to provide an additional revenue 
stream to help fund environmental  education programs.  No 
timber harvests occurred in 2015 – 2016.    

TIN MOUNTAIN NATURALIST CAROL FOORD 

In November of 2015 Tin Mountain lost one of its beloved 
Teacher Naturalists, Carol Foord.  A Teacher Naturalist for the 
past 21 years at Tin Mountain Conservation Center, Carol left 
a legacy of classroom projects. Carol was an avid naturalist 
always questioning the natural world around her. This awe car-
ried over into her lessons and is what made her such a good 
teacher.  We miss Carol, our colleague, our teacher, our friend.  
Her legacy will live on forever in the lives of students she has 
touched throughout her teaching career.  
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Tin Mountain Conservation Center Contributors
Life Time Members

Members & Annual Donors

Joe & Judy  Burgess
T.O. Currier
Stuart Feldman
Judith Fowler
Jen Hohenboken
Matt Hohenboken
Peter Klose 
William Lee
A Neill Osgood
Bob Santoro
Tara Taylor
Enya Taylor-Currier

Kevin Ackert
Mark & Ingrid Albee
Doug & Paula Albert
Allan Jr. Aldrich & Linda Comeau
Albert Alex 
Joyce & G. Huntley Allan
Jeanette & William Almy
Anthony & Ellen Andreano
Roy & Duddie Andrews
Peter & Betsy Appleby
David & Rosemary Armington
Doug & Candy Armstrong
Colleen & David Arons
Brian Arsnow
Alison Arthur
Kevin & Judith Ashe
Peter Atwood
Deborah Ayers
Karen Ayres
Ramona Bachman
Joe Bagshaw & Melinda Coyle
D. William Baird
Dean & Gayle Baker
Lori & Frank Balantic
F. Michael Bannon
Kristen, Bill & Quinn Barbin
Patricia Barker
Stephanie Barnes & Barbara Fortune
William Barrett
The Barry Family
Cindy Barstow
Avram Baskin
The Battenfelder Family
Don & Cindy Bean
Susan Beane & Peter Smith
Dr. James & Marilyn Beattie
Edward Beecher & Christine Clyne 
Nancy Bell
David Bellinghiri
Martha & Frank Benesh
Ann & Richard Bennett
K. Bennett
Peter & Emily Benson & Family
Kathleen & H. Edmund Bergeron
David Bethel
The Bianchino Family
George & Ginny Bishop
Edgar & Karyl Bisson
Stephen Blair
Staci Blair
Linda Blais
Rachel Bodkins
Robert Boissevain
Bonsignore Family
Edwina Drummond Boose
John & Ellie Border
Julie Bosak & Lawton Harper
Jacqueline Boucher
Paul & Claire Bouffard
Robert Bowman & Lori Tradewell
Lynn Bradbury, Jenna & Rebecca Isaacson
Betsy Bradt
Kate Briand
Richard Brisbois
Sandra Brocaar
Eileen & Bill Brochu
Charles & Terri Brooks
E. Allen & Joanne Brooks
William Broussard
Nathaniel Brown
Richard & Constance Brown
Thaire & Deborah Bryant
Andrew & Alison Burke

Ryan & Stacey Burke
Douglas & Kathryn Burnell
Nancy Burns
Lewis Busell
Helaine Buskin
Charles & Marilyn Butler
Dick & Nancy Byrd
Lois & Steve Caffrey
Judith Campbell
Laura Campbell & Howard Trask
Dorilda Card
Calvin & Cindy Carpenter
Jeff Carr
William F. Jr. & Kathleen Casey
Scott Cecil & Eleanor Pansar
Anne Chace
William Chalmers
Jean Champlin
Tom Chandel
Gene Chandler
Jeanne & John Chanley
Helen Chapell
William & Elizabeth Chapin
Richard Check
Joseph Chisari
Nancy & Robert Clark
George & Aila Clausen
N. Cloutier & W. Kethcum 
Rick & Julie Coffin
John Colbath
Gary E. Cole
Susan Colten
Andre Comeau
Jean & Paul Conley
Kenneth Connolly
Cormack Construction
Colleen Cormack & James Simmons 
Gerard & Joyce A. Cote
Linda Coviello & Dana Patch
Peter Crane & Holly Huhn
Karen Cummings
Dana Cunningham
Kate & Bruce Curtis-McLane
Marilyn D’Aquanni
Kim & Chris Darby
Peter Davis
Luke Day
Thomas & Dorcas Deans
Gayle Dembowski
Linda Denis
Raymond & Joyce Desmarais
Richard & Claire Devellian
Dewar Family
Brenda & Stephen Dexter
Matthew DiMaio
Laurel Dodge
Donna Dolan
Katelyn Dolan
Jean Donnell
Larry & Cathy Donoghue
Ann Doucette
Janet Dow
Deborah Downing
Noreen & Dave Downs
Linda & Hank Dresch
Jo-Ann Driscoll
James & Jean Drummond
Roland & Bette DuBois
Drew Duckworth
Frances Duffy
Anita Duncan
Carolynn Dupuis
Sarah Eastman
Esther Edwards
Bertha & Same Ellsmore
Mary Jane Elwell
Nancy Essex
H. David Evans
Whitney Faber
Emsbo-Mattingly Family
Dawn Farnham
Deborah & Peter Fauver
Stuart Feldman
Charles & Margaret Felton
Betty & Tino Fernandes
Kim Field
John Figliolini
Bill Findeisen

A. Ralph Jr. & Sally Fiore
Patricia A. Fleck
Gay Folland
Suzann Foord
Robert Foppiano
Valerie Ford
Betsy & Brian Fowler
Judith Fowler
Brian Fox
Sarah & Alec Frankel
Alyson Franks
Kim Frase
Deborah & David Freedman
Patricia Freysinger
Richard Fries
Phil & Sue Fuller
Rebecca & Brad Fuller
Patty Gagnon
Theresa Ann & James F. Gallagher
Stephen Gallas
Joseph Gallucci
Norm Gamache
Larry Garland
Bea Geary
Betsy & Don Gemmecke
Tom Gerson
Robert & Jane Gillard
James & Meghan Gilroy
Mary Ginder
Richard Girouard
Sharon Gogan
Dale & Pat Goodwin
Jon & Kimberly Goodwin
Gaye Gould
David Govatski
Cynthia Graae
David Grant
Nancy & Dan Grant
Linda Gray & David Gotjen
Steve Gray
JJ & Joanne Green
Roger & Linda Grucel
Mark Guerringue
Leonard & Barbara Guilno
Frank Gutmann
Jennifer & Shawn Hagerty
David & Lesbia Haine
Larry Hall
Susannah Halpern
Susan Hamlin & Bob Mead
Tish Hanlon & Stephen Weeder
Dexter Harding & Lucy Gatchell
Sam & Betsey Harding
Russell & Lynne Hart
David & Carol Hastings
James & Linda Hastings
Stephanie & Peter Hastings
Deborah Hatch
Liz Hatch & Family
Lois Hatch
Ted & Mary Lou Hatcher
Stuart T. & Barbara B. Hauser
David Hausman
Cam Hawley
Robert Hazlewood
Pat & Bob Heiges
Wayne Hennessy
Paul & Elaine Hennigan
Kimberly Henry
Charlene & Ronald Hibbs
Patricia & John Higgins
Beth & Norm Hildreth
John & Patricia Hoffman
Jen & Matt Hohenboken
Deborah Holmes
Berthold & Valerie Horn
Charles & Maureen Houghton
Janice Houghton
Harrison & Barbara Hoyt
Priscilla & Frank Hundley
Gloria & Tom Hutchings
Scott Hutchins
Thomas Irvine
Irene & Joe Jacintho
Rhonda, Jake & Ian Jacobson
Laura Jawitz & Gordon Cormack
Eleanor Jenkins
Valerie & David Jensen

Angela Johnson
Mark & Natalya Johnson
Anna & Brian Johnston
Meredith Johnston
Robert Katz
Cheryl & John Keator
Walt & Cathie Keirans
Tim & Bill Petry Keith
Joan Kelley
Daryl Kenison
Judy & Dan Kennedy
Kenneth & Sarah Kimball
Lori Kinsey
Richard Klausner
Peter & Elaine Klose
Rick & Paula Knight
Joseph & Fannie Knowles
Michael Kracht
Ted & Carol Kramer
Ross Krause
John & Leslie Kremer III
Thomas Kugel
Lucy LaCasse
Bill &  Lucy LaCasse
Tim Lafayette
Jennifer Lain
Sheryl & Mark Lambert
Russell & Joan Lanoie
Elizabeth & Wayne Lapham
Joe LaRue
Ronald Lawler & Margaret Merritt
Ed & Marlene Lawton
Teresa & Frederick Leach
George LeBlanc
Susan Lee
William Lee
Richard & Eileen Lennon
Vicr & Janna Levesque
Diana Levy
Cheryl & Paul Littlefield
Sean & Mary Littlefield
Scott & Deborah Livingston
M. E. Lloyd
Christopher Logan
Eugene Long
Oscar Look
Jane & Alan Lounsbury
Catherine M. Lovequist
Chester & Lydia Lucy
Roy Lundquist
Mike & Karen Travers Lynch
Gary & Karen MacDonald
Ann Macomber
Marni Madnick & Robert Schor
Jack Mahany
Candace Maher
Edmund & Lynda Mahoney
Katie & Peter Malia
Peter Malia
The Manero Family
The Manning Family
Ann Markman
Richard Marriott
Kenneth & Margaret Marschner
Margaret & Sut Marshall
Phil Mason
David & Jeanne Mason
Pam & Phil Mason
John & Barbara Matsinger
Kim & Christopher Matte
David Maudsley
Janel & Foster Maxwell
McCluskey Family
Pierre McCrea
Kristen McDermott
Yvette McDonnell
Susan McGrath
The McGrath Family
Tom & Fiona McKenna
Kenneth & Linda McKenzie
Heather McKenzie
Peter McNurdo
Wendy & John McVey
John & Catherine Mersfelder
Kathleen & Robert Metz
Arthur & Beverly Micallef
Jack Middleton
Karen & Kevin Milford



TMCC Contributors

Elizabeth Mills
Catherine & Christopher Milton
Gael Rockwell & Ty Minton
Charles & Pamela Monaghan
Virginia Monnes
Ann & Murdock Montague
Marla Morris
Nancy Morrison
Catharine & Greg Moser
Kathie Mount
Margaret Munck
Joyce Munise
Jean B Potter Murphy
Nancy Murphy
Tessa & Andrew Narducci
Janice & Steve Nichipor
Charlie Nims & Sheila McCarthy
Joanne Noren
Tracey Noyes
Brenda O’Brien
Grace & Thomas O’Connor
Sheila O’Connor
Leslie O’Dell & Bryan & John Beckwith
Dave, Kerry & Sophie Oedel
Daniel O’Neill
Sam Orans
A Neill Osgood
James & Donna Osgood
Fran O’Shea
Aimee Osterhus
The Ostroski Family
Daniel & Jeanne Ouellette
Robert & Marion Owen
Lisa & Paul Paglierani
Gail Paine
Priscilla Parent
Karen & David Parker
Cecelia Peacock
John & Alice Pepper
John Peterson
Anne Peterson
Gail Peterson
Karl & Susan Pfeil
Carol Pierce
David & Wanda Pike
The Pillion Champlin Family
The Piotrow Family
Kenneth Pothier
Alix & Bob Pratt
Jean & Bill Preis
Shannon Puscheck
Richard Quint
Jay & Robbin Rancourt
Kenneth & Jane Rancourt
Laura Rancourt
Henry III & Judith Raymond
Suzanne & Nate Reid
Bonnie Remick & Greg Melick
Richard Reuper
Curt & Jill V Reynolds
Rigazio Family
Johanna & Jeffrey Riley
David & Emilie Riss
Aimme & Owen Robertson
Frank Robey
Debbie Robinson
Martha Rockwell
Seth Rockwell
Lynn Rockwell & Roman Kokodyniak 
Ned Rogerson
Chris Rollings
Jason Roth
Anthony Ruddy & Lisa Baumgartner
Brett & Cindy Russell
Arlene Russell
Elbridge & Linda Russell
George, Madeleine, Grace & Tim Ryan
Robert & Barbara Ryland
William Ryland
Carol & Jim Rymes
Saco Valley Gem and Mineral Club
Josh Sandahl
Glenn & Sonni Saunders
Paul Schoenbeck
Leslie & Warren Schomaker
Robert & Suzanne Scolamiero
Joseph & Diane Scott

David & Judith Seddon
Thomas Shaffner
Ellen Shannon
Mary Ellen Shea
Mary Sheldon
Teresa Sheridan
Melanie Sherlock & Family
Jim Shine
Robert Silvestre
Rick Simmons & Carol Mancinelli
William Simonds
Jennifer & Tony Simone
Ward & Nancy Simonton
Sarah Sindoni
Barbara & Frederick Slader
Lyn Slanetz
Kathy Smallcomb
David & Diane Smith
Linda Smith
Dr. Faye D. & W. Donald Soderberg
David Sordi
Darlene & Warren Spence
James & Wendy St. Pierre Family
Rick & Jean Steber
Bruce Stelle
Susan Steller
Judith Bailey & Stephen Oppenheim
Diana Stevenson
Kathy & Dick Stewart
Robert & Suzanne B. Stone
William & Sally Stoops
Marc & Sue Stowbridge
Carol Sullivan
Natalie & Sahir Surmeli
Theresa Swanick
Marvin & Judy Swartz
Jean Sweeney
Stephen S. & Sally S. Swenson
Imre & Deborah Szauter
Joe & Michelle Szympruch & Family
E. Richmond & Sue Talbot
Mike Tamulis
Janet Taylor
Charles & Mildred Taylor
Tara & T.O. Currier Taylor
Bradley & Bee Thayer
Mary Judge Thayer
Wendy & Chris Thayer
The Sandahl Family
Brenda & Don Thibodeau
Beth & Kim Thomas
Christine Thomas
Heidi Thomas
Alice Thompson
Katharine Thompson
Jean Macomber Thompson
Richard & Beth Thompson-Tucker
James Thurston
Linda Tierney
Martha Timothy
Miriam Tod
Dave & Joan Townley
Jotham Trafton
Richard & Barbara Trafton
Richard & Doreen Tremaine
Lillian Tringe & Lorraine Kirkpatrick
Sarah Van Boven & Family
Rick Van de Poll
Dennis & Johanna Vienneau
John Wacker
Andrea & Andy Davis Walsh
Miles & June Waltz
Jason Wang
Barry & Bonnie Ward
John Ward Family
Jessica Warning
John Watkins
Brenda Watts
Robert Webb
Merle & Herm Weber
Michael Weeder & June McLeavy
Harvey Weener
Cathy Wemyss
Howie & Sue Wemyss
George & Laurie Weston
Lisa & Will White
Jeff White & Joyce Peseroff

Jessica Whitelaw
White Mountain Milers
Bob & Conni Whittaker
Diana Wildemann
Eileen Willard
Alice Williams
Christopher & Ann Williams
Judith Wilson
Steve & Maureen Wilson
Jacob Winebaum
Lisa Wing & Family
Marquerite Witkop
William (Bill) Wogisch
Kenneth Wolf
Jack Wolter
David Wood
Denise & Steve Woodcock
John F. & Marilyn M. Woodhouse
Christine Wray & John Felicitas
Lesley Wright
Ted & Sharon Wroblewski
Janet Wyper
Robin Kosstrin & Bob Yanuck
Moira Yip
Arlene & Charlie Zaccaria
Peter & Margaret Zack
Troy & Kelly Zerveskes
Kay Ziesche
Mary Zwiercan

Rockwell Society Members
Jeanette & William Almy
Anonymous 
The Barry Family
Susan Beane & Peter Smith
William Broussard
Thaire & Deborah Bryant
Janet Dow
Anita Duncan
Karen Franke
Dexter Harding & Lucy Gatchell
James & Linda Hastings
Pat & Bob Heiges
Deborah Holmes
Cheryl & John Keator
Joe LaRue
Cheryl & Paul Littlefield
Mike & Karen Travers Lynch
David & Jeanne Mason
Charles & Pamela Monaghan
Karl & Susan Pfeil
Alix & Bob Pratt
Lynn Rockwell & Roman Kokodyniak
The Sandahl Family
Melanie Sherlock & Family
Jennifer & Tony Simone
Rick & Jean Steber
Johanna Vienneau
Howie & Sue Wemyss
Lisa Wing & Family

Appreciation of Jotham Oliver
 George & Ginny Bishop

Behalf of Frank Kern
 Church of Our Redeemer

Honor of Buzz & Dixie Coleman
 Joe & Michelle Szympruch & Family

Honor of Carolyn Lewey, Jotham Oliver & Megan Barry
 Rhonda, Jake & Ian Jacobson

Honor of Ben & Barbara Rockwell
 Elizabeth Mills

Honor of Tom Shaffner’s 80th

 Jeanette & William Almy

Honor of Kathy & Dick Stewart
 Lesley Wright 9



INTERN PROGRAM
Anonymous

MAY TERM/FRYEBURG ACADEMY
Clarence E. Mulford Trust

MEMBERSHIP MATCH
Anonymous	
	
PROJECT KITE BERLIN-GORHAM SCHOOLS
Anonymous

REGIONAL CONSTRUCTION PARTNERSHIP PROGRAM
Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS)
Tin Mountain Conservation Center 	
	
RESEARCH INTERN/ RESIDENT BIRD PROJECT
Anonymous	
	
TROUT RESTORATION PROJECT SUPPORT
Susan McGrath	
	
TRUCK FUND
Marriott Foundation	
	
VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR
Anonymous	

		

GENERAL SUPPORT 
Benevity Community Impact Fund
George & Ginny Bishop
Dirty Girl Trail Race
Thomas Irvine
Ossipee Adventure Boot Camp
Lewis M & Ester Perlstein Family Foundation
Mountain Garden Club
Seth Rockwell
Story Land
Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of the Eastern Slopes
Jason Wang
Howie & Sue Wemyss

COMMUNITY PROGRAMS
LL Bean Inc.	

BEAR PAW TRAIL MAINTENANCE
Anonymous		

CANOPY OBSERVATORY/BOARDWALK
Anonymous

Grants and Restricted Gifts

LL Bean 
Ragged Mountain Equipment
SACO Bound, Inc 

CAMP BROCHURE CAMP SCHOLARSHIPS
The Agnes M Lindsay Trust 
Roy & Duddie Andrews
Dean & Gayle Baker
Peter & Emily Benson & Family
Bushee Thorn Mountain Retreat Trust
Thaire & Deborah Bryant
Douglas & Kathryn Burnell
Caroll County Altrusa Foundation
Laraine Cormack & Mike Tamulis
Marilyn D'Aquanni
Ann Doucette
Eaton Conservation Commission
Charles & Margaret Felton
Gay Folland
Judith Fowler
Theresa Ann & James F. Gallagher
Mark Guerringue
Sam & Betsey Harding
Pat & Bob Heiges
Paul & Elaine Hennigan
Jen & Matt Hohenboken
Laura Jawitz & Gordon Cormack
Eleanor Jenkins
Valerie & David Jensen
Kezar Lake Watershed Assoc.
Kiwanis Club of Mt. Washington Valley
Gary & Karen MacDonald
Margaret & Sut Marshall
David & Jeanne Mason
Jean B Potter Murphy
Anthony Ruddy & Lisa Baumgartner
Joseph & Diane Scott
Tara Taylor & T.O. Currier
Howie & Sue Wemyss
Dean and Kathy Williams

COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIP
Theresa & James Gallagher
James & Linda Hastings
White Mountain Milers

CAMP STAFF
Lori Jean Kinsey, Director
Shane Couture
Phaedra Demers
Donna Dolan
Katherine Doyle
Lucy Gatchell
Dexter Harding
Glynis Jehle
Camille Rohde
Dawson Santoro
Nancy Simonton
Martha Smiley
Kate Sullivan
Katherine Thorney
Malina Voter
Jordan West

MEMORY OF STEPHEN CARD
 Dorilda Card
 Joyce Munise

MEMORY OF NANCY CHANDLER & BRETT BEYERLE
 Nancy Chandler-Brett Beyerle Memorial Fund

MEMORY OF CHARLES E OSGOOD SR. & DR. PATRICIA F. OSGOOD
 A. Neill Osgood

MEMORY OF JANET THOMPSON
 Ann Markham
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“It is the supreme art of the 
teacher to awaken joy in creative 

expression and knowledge.”
                        ....Albert Einstein

 

 In Loving Memory of
 Carol Foord

 Jeanette & William Almy
 Susan Beane & Peter Smith

 Edward Beecher & Christine Clyne
 Kathleen & H. Edmund Bergeron

 Edwina Drummond Boose
 Jacqueline Boucher

 Caffrey Family
 William & Elizabeth Chapin

 Michael Cline & Lori Jean Kinsey
 John Colbath

 Gary E. Cole, O.D., Conway Eye Care
 Peter Crane & Holly Huhn

 Marilyn D’Aquanni
 Donna Marie Dolan & Family

 Jean Anne Donnell
 James & Jean Drummond

 Carolynn Dupuis
 Suzann Foord
 Valerie Ford

 Fourth Grade John Fuller Elementary
 Cynthia Graae

 James & Linda Hastings
 Harrison & Barbara Hoyt

 Jennifer & Matt Hohenboken
 Jackson Grammar School

 Laura Jawitz & Gordon Cormack
 Eleanor Jenkins

 Meredith Johnston
 Kenneth & Margaret Marschner

 David & Jeanne Mason
 Catharine and Greg Moser

 Kathie Mount
 New Suncook Elementary School Staff

 Gail  Paine
 David & Wanda Pike

 Robert & Barbara Ryland
 William Ryland

 Ward & Nancy Simonton
 Brownfield Denmark Elementary School Staff

 Josiah Bartlett Elementary School Staff
 Susan O Steller

 Marvin & Judy Swartz
 Tara Taylor & T.O. Currier

 Martha Timothy
 Richard & Doreen Tremaine

 Johanna Vienneau
 Miles E. & June Waltz

 Brenda Watts
 Cathy Wemyss

 Howie & Sue Wemyss
 Diana Wildemann

 Kenneth P. Wolf, M.D.
 Troy & Kelly Zerveskes

 Kay Ziesche





Auction Cash Donors:
Deborah Ayers
Conway Eye Care
Fryeburg Chiropractic Wellness Center
Bea Geary
James & Linda Hastings
Teresa & Frederick Leach
Milford Flooring, Inc.
Jean B Potter Murphy

Appalachian Mountain Club (AMC)
Avram Baskin
Lawrence Beck
Bike Tag
Mike Callahan
Aron Carpenter
Rachel Chambers
Renard Davis
Mike de Sosa
Destination Cycling
Downeast Bikes
Cameron Hawley
James Hayes
Jon Heydenreick
Lakes Region Coca Cola
Landry’s Cycles
Marti Shea Coaching
Mark Parry
Mt. Washington Auto Road
Pearl Izumi N. Conway
Pioneer Registration (Bike Reg)
Polartec
Quad Cycles
Lyle Rautiola
Sap Hound
Jonathan Stark
Jeremy Taurig
Jonah Thompson
The Valley Originals
White Mountain Amateur Radio Club
WH Williams

HillClimb Donors

Mt. Washington 
Auto Road 
Bicycle Hillclimb 
Benefit of Tin Mountain

Sponsors: 

Mt. Washington 
Century Ride

Bagels Plus
Coos Cycling Club
Downeast Bicycles
Eastern Mountain Sports (EMS)
Fandangles Catering
Green Thumb Farms
Hannaford Supermarket
Jennifer & Matt Hohenboken
Harrison & Barbara Hoyt
MAgic 104 FM
Tom McKenna
Mt. Washington Radio & Gramophone
Mt. Washington Valley Bicycle Club
Pearl Izumi, N Conway
The Conway Daily Sun
The Valley Originals
Quad Cycles
White Mountain Amateur Radio Club
White Mountain Milers
WMWV 93.5 FM
WPKQ 103.7 FM

Benefit of Tin Mountain

Sponsors: 

BKOOL
Cadence Wealth Management
Mt. Washington Auto Road
Pioneer Registration (Bike Reg)
Polartec
Quad Cycles



Local Volunteer Groups Including: 
White Mountain Amateur Radio Club
Mountain Garden Club 
Saco Valley Gem and Mineral Club
Kennett Key Club 
Fryeburg Interact Club
Junior National Honor Society JBES
Pequawket Kids
Wonalancet Outdoor Club

Special Thanks to Businesses and Individuals 
Donating Services, Time and Products: 

Photographers:
Ed Bergeron
Kathy Bergeron
Corrie Blodgett
Rebecca Bracken
Bill Brochu
Will Broussard
Naomi Buckman
Judy Burgess
Joe Burgess
Carolyn Brown
Bill Brochu
Mason Cline
Chris DeNuzzio
Sophia DiBella
Katelyn Dolan
Donna Dolan
Lisa DuFault
Tom Eastman
Debbie Eddison
Sarah Fensore
Sarah Frankel
Jamie Gemmetti
Roger Irwin
Leo Kenney
Lori Jean Kinsey
Heather Leach
Chris Lewey
Jessica Mailhot
Matt Maloney
J.S. McElvery
Lily Morgan
Karl & Susan Pfeil
Craig Harrison
Stefi Hastings
Dick Pollock
Wendy Rigazzio
Mark D. Shiller
Rick Steber
Stephen A. Thomas
Andrew Thompson
Kathryn Thorney
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Bill Almy
Janette Almy
Tony Andreano
Duddie Andrews
Roy Andrews
Deb Ayers
Carlene Bane
Stephanie Barnes
Meagan Barry
Nona Bauer
Martha Benesh
Anne Bennett
Emily Benson
Peter Benson
Kim Bowker
Alex Bradford
Bill Brochu
Eileen Brochu
Joe Burgess
Judy Burgess
Doug Burnell
Kathy Burnell
Brian Byrne
Kathy Byrne
Linda Blais
Steve Blais
George Cleveland
Jeff Cohen
Dixie Coleman
David Condoulis
Lorraine Cormack
Christine Costello
Bob Crowley
Sue Crowley
T.O. Currier
Bruce Curtis-McLane
Kate Curtis-McLane
Marilyn D’Aquanni
Cliff Dickenson 
Steven Discordia
Linda Denis
Sophia DiBella
Katelyn Dolan
Kevin Donahoe
Donna Donnelly
Bette DuBois
Mike Dufilho
Linda Dresch
Hank Dresch
Sarah Eastman
Rick Faucher
Sarah Fensor
Wayne Fitch
Bert Flower 
Stuart Feldman
Ralph Fiore  
Sally Fiore
Gay Folland
Bryant Fong
Barbara Fortune
Judy Fowler
Aaron Fryman
Jim Gallagher
Theresa Gallagher
Anne Garland
Lucy Gatchell
Henry Gotjen
Dale Goodwin
Pat Goodwin
Susan Goodwin
Gaye Gould
Stephen Graustein
Linda Gray
Joanne Green
Scott Hammond
Tish Hanlon
Betsey Harding
Sam Harding
Dexter Harding
Jim Hastings
Linda Hastings
Bob Heiges
Pat Heiges
Steve Hempel

Elaine Hennigan
Paul Hennigan
Gloria Hutchings
Charlene Hibbs
John Higgins
Pat Higgins
Bekka Hohenboken
Jen Hohenboken
Matt Hohenboken
Barbara Hoyt
Harrison Hoyt
Gloria Hutchings
Greg Izzo
Cheryl Keator
John Keator
Linda King
Rick Klausner
Peter Klose
Walter Kurz
Timothy Lafayette
Walter Lancaster
Russ Lanoie
Joe Larue
Mike Levine
Diana Levy
Larry Leonard
Nels Liljedahl
Cheryl Littlefield
Paul Littlefield
Sean Littlefield
Wayne Luoma
Joe Manning
Maria Manning
Anne Mauro
Tracy Marnich
Margaret Marshall
Dave Mason
Jean Mason
Dayrl Mazzaglia
Kathy McGreavy
Diana Medina
Maria Medina
Kathy Moore 
Lily Morgan
Frank Murphy
Mike Nilan
Leslie Odell
Vince Pelote
Anne Peterson
Karl Pfeil
Sue Pfeil
Carol Pierce
Cathy Poppenwimer
Luke Quigley
Connor Rosenblatt
Ken Rose
Mark Ross-Parent
Susan Ross-Parent 
Lynne Route
Leslie Rowse
Jeff Sansone
Bob Santoro
Dawson Santoro
Carol Saunders
Paul Saunders
Merle Sciacca
Wendell Shaffer
Mary Sheldon 
Terry Sheridan
Ward Simonton
Laurel Smith
Peter Smith
Tim Sorgi
Donovan Spaulding
Larissa Spaulding
Jean Steber
Rick Steber
Bob Stevenson
Dick Stewart
Susan Stowbridge
Judy Swartz
Marvin Swartz
Mike Tamulis
Chris Tanguay
Cam Tascione
Tara Taylor

Tyler Thomas
Amy Thompson
Larry Thompson
Lisa Thurston
Karen Travers-Lynch
Johanna Vienneau
Ben Timm
June Waltz
Miles Waltz
Herm Weber
Merle Weber
Stephen Weeder
Cathy Weiss
Brenda Weston
Lisa White
Jack Wolter
Steve Woodcock
Jeannie Woodward
Tom Workman
Suzanne Young
Gail Zimmerman

AJ Coleman & Son, Inc.
Anthony & Ellen Andreano
Appalachian Mountain Club (AMC)
Bagels Plus
Big Dave’s Bagels
Bike Tag
BKOOL
Café Noche
Chandel Associates, P.A.
Charity Chatter
Chef’s Market
Destination Cycling
Downeast Bikes
Eastern Mountain Sports (EMS)
Fandangles Catering
Flatbread Co of North Conway
Freedom Computer-Joel Clement
Frontside Coffee Roasters
Fryeburg Fair Association
Fryeburg Academy
Grant’s Shop ‘n Save
Hannaford Supermarket
Hill’s Florist
Jennifer & Matt Hohenboken
Interact Club
Intervale Lock & Safe
Lakes Region Coca-Cola
Landry’s Cycles
Lillian Tringe & Lorraine Kirkpatrick
Lindsey’s Paint and Wallpaper
LL Bean
Marti Shea Coaching
Minuteman Press
Mount Washington Radio
Mt. Washington Radio & Gramophone
Northway Bank
Old Village Bakery
Outside Television-White Mountains TV-16
Paris Farmers Union
Pearl Izumi
Polartec
Porter Office Machines
Richard Hudson Estate
Shaw’s Supermarket
Sherman Farms
Smith & Town Printers
Quad Cycles
Sap Hound
Sherman’s Farm
Stephanie Barnes & Barbara Fortune
Stone Mountain Arts Center
The Conway Daily Sun
The Met Coffee House
Tim Gerson
The Valley Originals
Valley Vision
Ward & Nancy Simonton
Weston’s Farm
White Birch Books
White Mountain Amateur Radio Club
WMWV 93.5 FM
WPKQ 103.7
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Summer Camp Programs 
Tin Mountain Conservation Center has offered summer camp pro-
grams to children ages 4-16 for the past 33 years.  Kindercamp and 
Day Camp are presented at facilities in four different locations for 
kids ages 4 to 9 years old. Nature Theme Camps integrate nature 
with art, music, history and water for children 6-12 years. Peaks 
and Paddles Intro allows younger campers (ages 9-10 years) to 
gain confidence and acquire outdoor skills through day hikes a day 
of canoeing, and a one-night campout in the White Mountains. In 
Canoe Voyageurs, campers ages 11-12  learn canoe techniques with 
two days of canoeing followed by a three day trip to Lake Umbagog! 
Older children ages 13-16 years hike and camp the Presidential Range 
of the White Mountains in Paths and Peaks. 

Tin Mountain Program Descriptions
School Programs: 
Environmental Year: Developed for elementary schools, 
a Tin Mountain teacher/naturalist visits the classroom for 
34 weeks (51 hours) with a comprehensive set of activities 
and trips that teach basic principles of ecology and natural 
sciences. Concepts learned in class are applied to the field 
through numerous outdoor activities and trips. It is recog-
nized as the backbone of our school programs because it al-
lows our teacher/naturalists to work closely with the same 
students each week for the entire school year, providing in-
depth instruction and curriculum support. 

Project KITE (Kids in the Environment): A multi-disci-
plinary program for grades K-8, Project KITE was developed 
to support existing curricula by providing a special focus on 
the natural resources that sustain the economic and social 
underpinnings of the region. Working closely with teachers, 
Tin Mountain provides three presentations by a teacher/natu-
ralist and a field trip on each unit, including forests, wildlife, 
wetlands and mountains. 

Maine Environmental Science Academy (MESA): 
Tin Mountain staff spends one morning each week through-
out the entire year with students from grades 6, 7, and 8 at 
Molly Ockett Middle School in Fryeburg. This exceptional 
program is part of the school’s effort to integrate writing, 
math, technology, cultural history, and the arts through class-
es focued on the natural science and the environment. Over 
the past three years, curricula have been developed around 
forest ecology, water and the environment, and wildlife and 
wildlife habitat. The program has received state-level rec-
ognition for outstanding academic results and community 
involvement by students. 

Extra Hours Program: Teachers and Tin Mountain staff 
tailor programs to meet special needs of different schools. 
Examples include leading field trips, identifying special re-
sources and materials, and conducting special projects such 
as recycling or river studies. 

Adult Nature Courses 
Tin Mountain Adult Nature Courses provide an in-depth 
look at various natural and cultural history topics. Indi-
viduals with all levels of experience are encouraged to 
enroll. All programs combine time in the classroom and 
lab with hands-on field studies and may include lectures, 
slideshows, group discussions, guest speakers, and select-
ed readings. 

Community Nature Program Series 
TMCC offers a variety of hands-on environmental educa-
tion programs for adults and families of the Mt. Washing-
ton Valley area and western Maine. The Community Na-
ture Program Series supported by L.L. Bean and is a major 
vehicle for drawing families into the natural world. Over 
70 programs are offered throughout the year. 

Outreach Programs: 
Naturalist Certification Program: Community members 
increase their understanding of the natural world while de-
veloping new skills to share as Certified Naturalists. Par-
ticipants attend various Adult Nature Courses, Nature pro-
grams, special workshops, and completed an independent 
project to fulfill their certification by Tin Mountain. 

Tin Mountain Renewable Energy Initiative (TMREI): 
This program was created in the fall of 2010 to address 
the need for solar energy in the Mount Washington Valley. 
Based on PAREI’s model of neighbor-helping-neighbor 
community energy raisers in Plymouth, NH. Our local or-
ganization relies on the power of volunteers to lower in-
stallation costs and strengthen community bonds. 

College Internship Program: This valuable effort enables 
Tin Mountain to expand its projects and program offerings 
while providing focused training and practical experi-
ence that is necessary for young professionals to enter the 
workplace with confidence. In addition, interns develop 
relationships within the environmental and natural science 
community that provide the underpinnings of a lifelong 
network in their chosen field. 

Eco-Forum Lunch Series: Diverse environmental topics 
are presented by outstanding speakers the second Thurs-
day of the month sponsored by Flatbread Co of N Conway, 
Frontside Grind, The Met Coffee House, and Old Village 
Bakery. The program is free and open to the public. Views 
expressed in the Eco-Forum are those of the speakers and 
not necessarily those of Tin Mountain. 



Tin Mountain Conservation Center, 1245 Bald Hill Road, Albany, NH  03818

www.tinmountain.org
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